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The Caregiving Welfare Association was renamed from the Caregiver Counselling Welfare 
Association on 15 March 2010. The Association was set up on 24 April 2004 as a society and 
registered under the Charities Act on 13 May 2004.

Management Committee
The Management Committee was elected at the 16th Annual General Meeting held on 27 
July 2020. 

Unique Entity Number (UEN) T04SS0073G

Charity Registration No. 001778

IPC Registration No. 000659

ROS Registration No. 0395/2003WEL

Full Membership with National Council 
of Social Service

June 2005

Registered Address 3 Ghim Moh Road #01-294 Singapore 270003

Name Position Occupation Appointment Date

Dr Tan Hong Yee •	 President
•	 Committee Member

Doctor 
(Psychiatrist)

21/05/2019 – 27/07/2020
15/05/2018 – 21/05/2019

Mr Kelvin Aw •	 Vice President
•	 President
•	 Vice President

Lawyer 21/05/2019 – 27/07/2020
12/05/2015 – 21/05/2019
16/05/2013 – 12/05/2015

Mr Tan Wei Liang •	 Hon Secretary
•	 Committee Member
•	 Hon Secretary
•	 Committee Member

APAC Head 
of Derivatives 
Operations

16/05/2017 – 27/07/2020
10/05/2016 – 16/05/2017
10/05/2012 – 10/05/2016
19/05/2011 – 10/05/2012

Mr Tan Hiap Hong •	 Asst Hon Secretary Senior Technology 
Manager

27/07/2020 -

Mr Law Teck Chong •	 Committee Member
•	 Asst Hon Secretary
•	 Committee Member
•	 Hon Secretary
•	 Committee Member
•	 Asst Hon Secretary
•	 Hon Secretary
•	 Asst Hon Treasurer

Agency Manager 27/07/2020 -
21/05/2019 – 27/07/2020
16/05/2017 – 21/05/2019
10/05/2016 – 16/05/2017
12/05/2015 – 10/05/2016
10/05/2012 – 12/05/2015
14/05/2009 – 10/05/2012
12/05/2005 – 14/05/2009

Mr Kuan Hing Leong •	 Hon Treasurer
•	 Asst Hon Treasurer
•	 Hon Treasurer

Financial Planning 
and Analysis 
Manager

16/05/2017 – 27/07/2020
16/05/2013 – 16/05/2017
14/05/2009 – 16/05/2013

Mr Jaryl Goh •	 Asst Hon Treasurer 
•	 Committee Member

Finance 16/05/2017 – 27/07/2020
16/05/2013 – 16/05/2017

Dr Daniel Tan •	 Committee Member
•	 Vice-President
•	 President

Doctor 21/05/2019 – 27/07/2020
20/05/2015 – 21/05/2019
19/05/2011 – 20/05/2015

Mr Derek Tay •	 Committee Member
•	 Hon Treasurer
•	 Asst Hon Treasurer
•	 Hon Treasurer

Regional Business 
Controller

16/05/2017 – 27/07/2020
16/05/2013 – 16/05/2017
14/05/2009 – 16/05/2013
12/05/2005 – 14/05/2009

Banker Auditor Legal Adviser

DBS Bank Ltd Tan, Chan & Partners Kishan & V Suria Partnership
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Board Meeting Attendance
During the year, there were 5 Board meetings held and the attendance is as follows:

The Board members who have served more than 10 consecutive years are passionate 
towards CWA’s cause. Acting as a mentor to other Board members, they have shared their 
guidance and experience.

They are true assets and CWA is glad to have them on the Board. The Board will continue 
to look for new people with varying backgrounds and expertise who are suitable to join 
the Board.

Board Members Attendance

Dr Tan Hong Yee 5/5

Mr Kelvin Aw 4/5

Mr Tan Wei Liang 5/5

Mr Tan Hiap Hong 4/5

Mr Kwang Hing Leong 3/5

Mr Jaryl Goh 4/5

Dr Danial Tan 0/5

Mr Derek Tay 5/5

Mr Law Teck Chong 2/5

Dr Tan Jit Seng (co-opted) 5/5

Mr Thong Kok Wing (co-opted) 2/5
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The Caregiving Welfare Association (CWA) was established with the mission to improve 
the quality of life of the elderly through the provision of dependable direct services, and by 
nurturing a generation of responsible and knowledgeable caregivers.  

In light of the increasingly ageing population, CWA is expanding its scope and emphasis on 
direct eldercare services to help seniors age better, while continuing to focus on providing 
support to caregivers.

CWA is a non-profit Social Service Agency (SSA) registered with Registry of Societies, an 
Institute of Public Character (IPC) by Ministry of Social and Family Development (MSF) and 
a full Member of the National Council of Social Service.

We envision the Organisation to be a leading agency in providing quality caregiving for the 
elderly through services that enable more seniors to maintain their independence.   

We depend on public contributions and support to fuel our efforts to provide timely 
assistance to the elderly, while also offering various services to caregivers. 

These services include Elderly Wellness and Social Support, Welfare Support and Education & 
Awareness.

It is only with societal support and awareness that the load of caregivers can be lightened so 
that many more elderly are able to lead meaningful and quality lives in the community.

Vision
CWA envisions being a leading agency in caregiving for the elderly through services that 
enable more elders to maintain their independence.

Mission
To improve the quality of life of the elderly through dependable direct care services, and to 
inculcate a generation of responsible and knowledgeable caregivers.

Philosophy
Seniors should be able to live life to the fullest and enjoy an optimum quality of life.

Objectives
To co-ordinate the provision of community-based support services enabling the elderly and 
their caregivers to lead meaningful and quality lives.
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Policies

Finance & Funding
CWA is a self-funded Voluntary Welfare Organisation depending mainly on the community 
for support and funding (including government grants). Clients who are eligible through means 
testing will be charged based on a sliding scale. CWA takes the position that no one will be 
denied support because of an inability to pay.

Governance 
The Association has complied with all applicable guidelines of the Code of Governance 
Evaluation Checklist for Institutions of a Public Character (IPCs) and large charities. 

Donor Confidentiality
CWA will maintain a high level of confidentiality with respect to donor information. Information 
will only be divulged if a mutual agreement is set out between CWA and the donor.

Reserves Policy
CWA will hold a reserve of at least 12 months of operating costs. This is to ensure that we will 
be able to continue to operate if anything should happen to threaten our income stream. Our 
reserves will be reviewed by the Board on a regular basis to ensure that they are adequate 
to fulfil our obligations.

Conflict of Interest
CWA has put in place a Conflict of Interest Policy for Board members and paid key staff to 
declare actual or potential conflicts of interest at the earliest opportunity. Where a conflict 
of interest arises at a Board meeting, the affected member(s) would abstain from voting, 
discussions and the decision-making process on the matter, and would also offer to withdraw 
from the meeting.

Whistle-blowing Policy
CWA has in place a whistle-blowing policy to provide an avenue for employees and others 
to make good faith reports of suspected fraud, misappropriation, corruption, or health and 
safety concerns or other matters within the charity.
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President’s Report

A Year Under COVID-19
The past year has been a challenging one for the Caregiving Welfare Association (CWA). 
The spread of the COVID-19 pandemic caused a massive shift in the economy and changed 
the way organisations around the world operate. The economic downturn, combined with 
safe-distancing measures, resulted in many businesses struggling to stay afloat. CWA, too, 
was among those that were affected and our team had to adjust to working from home and 
conducting meetings virtually. The decline of the economy also meant limited funding, and 
this impacted our fundraising activities. That said, we are extremely grateful to our corporate 
sponsors and well-wishers for their continued support even in these trying times.

In keeping with the Ministry of Health’s (MOH) advisories, we also suspended all our centre-
based programmes and activities, except for our Home Personal Care service, which is critical 
to our homebound seniors who require long-term home care. In doing so, we ensured that 
our seniors received the support and assistance they need in their Activities of Daily Living 
(ADLs). Other than that, our new initiative, the Community Outreach Programme that was 
supposed to be launched in 2020 (as mentioned in our Annual Report 2019) was also put on 
hold, but we hope to resume it in 2021. Placing the safety of both CWA’s healthcare workers 
and our seniors as a top priority, we put in strict safety measurements as per the MOH’s 
advisories and guidelines to ensure the overall health of all involved. 

Despite the challenges and suspension of all our programmes and activities, we remained 
committed to our mission. During this period, the Allied Team telecommuted with our 
seniors and caregivers to check on their well-being and to ensure that they were coping well 
under the COVID-19 situation.  

With Circuit Breaker Phase 2 announced, CWA progressively resumed some of our 
programmes and activities, including the monthly distribution of food provisions to the 
needy seniors. The first Art Therapy Caregiver Support Group also resumed from November, 
with three participants physically attending the session at CWA HQ. The second Art Therapy 
Caregiver Support Group was conducted in December with both physical and online 
participants. In addition, EMA volunteers hosted the “Tech-Up For Seniors” training sessions 
where they taught our seniors the various uses of common smartphone apps (TraceTogether, 
SingPass, QR code, etc.) through Zoom meetings in December 2020.

Given the challenging start to the year, we are pleased to announce that we were able to 
organise our annual Caregivers’ Week 2020 in November, albeit with a twist. The theme 
for the year was “An Empowering Journey in Caregiving”.  As a prelude to Caregivers’ Week 
2020, we held a roadshow at Queenstown Library for the month of October to create public 
awareness and support. In the first week of November, the pandemic saw us going online to 
launch a webinar series titled “Dedicating to Self-Care”. Caregivers often find themselves on 
the giving end and neglecting their own well-being in the process. With this in mind, our guest 
speakers shared useful tips and knowledge on how caregivers can look after themselves 
while caring for their loved ones.

We are extremely grateful to Queenstown Library for granting us the premises for our 
roadshow and also Jurong Town Corporation for its consistent support for the past three 
years by helping us to disseminate our Caregivers’ Week event flyers to their tenants. Our 
thanks to our speakers for taking the time and effort to share their thoughts and knowledge 
on various caregiver issues. Besides the webinars, we also embarked on the Caregiver’s 
Handbook Second Edition, which is expected to be released in 2021. In this new edition, 
we hope to address the issue of caregiver burnout by providing caregivers with useful and 
practical knowhow on how to self-care even while performing their caregiver duties. The 
Handbook will also touch on various topics in the caregiving role. On this note, we would like 
to extend our sincere appreciation to our medical practitioners, nurses and allied healthcare 
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professional partners in their respective fields of expertise who have provided their kind 
assistance and contribution of time and efforts in developing the Caregiver’s Handbook.  

Our Supporters
One of the key reasons that CWA is able to keep doing what we do is the kindness and 
generosity of the public and companies. And in these difficult times, we are extremely 
humbled and grateful for the continual and stalwart support from our sponsors, donors, 
corporate partners, educational institutions and individual well-wishers. Special thanks go to 
the Lee Foundation and Tan Chin Tuan Foundation for contributing to our cause throughout 
the years. Despite the economy crunch, members of the public have risen to the occasion 
in supporting us by donating generously towards our cause, for which we would also like to 
extend our appreciation to them too. 

We are also extremely pleased that CWA was once again selected as one of the beneficiaries 
for the President’s Challenge 2020. We would also like to extend our deepest appreciation 
to Syncroony for the fundraising campaign video ‘Seasons of Giving’. Further, we are grateful 
to Dr Tan Poh Heng, who celebrated his 60th birthday for a good cause by making a generous 
donation to CWA and also encouraging his friends to make online donations to CWA as well. 
Not forgetting our longstanding supporter, Energy Market Authority (EMA), who adopted 
CWA since 2016. 

Last but not least, we would like to say a big thank you to the many funding agencies for their 
generous contributions and unwavering belief in the work that we do to see us through a 
year under COVID-19.

Looking Ahead
As we enter another year, I would like to extend my sincere gratitude to my fellow Board 
members, volunteers and staff members for their invaluable and selfless contributions to 
the success of CWA amid the pandemic. It has not been an easy time but your efforts and 
indomitable spirits have enabled us to push forward and persevere in our mission. 

As our nation continues to put safety measures in place to provide us with a safe environment, 
I remain hopeful that the COVID-19 situation will stabilise and wholeheartedly believe that, 
in time to come, we will be able to regain a semblance of pre-COVID normalcy.

Until then, we will continue to explore ways to gradually reopen our programmes and 
services while introducing new initiatives that will benefit our seniors and caregivers. In the 
meantime, our goal is to focus on providing the care, support and resources that they need 
to lead quality and meaningful lives.  

The road ahead is uncertain but I am confident that, together, we can weather the storm and 
continue to build on what we have achieved. On that note, I hope that everyone is staying 
safe and keeping healthy. 

More details on our year of activities can be found in the ensuing pages.

Dr Tan Hong Yee
President
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Staffing
As of 31 December 2020, the staff strength is as follows:

Review of Year 2020

Caregiving Welfare Association in 2020

The year 2020 was an unconventional one for CWA as we faced many new challenges 
brought about by the pandemic. But by staying true to our mission of supporting our seniors 
and caregivers, we were able to continue providing essential services in eldercare while 
creating greater awareness on caregiving.  

To offer holistic support to our homebound seniors, we continued to extend our Home 
Personal Care Service to needy elderly. We also telecommuted to our seniors during these 
challenging times to ensure their well-being.

On the caregiver front, we continued to provide information, advice and support through 
telecommuting.

But all these would not have been possible without the stalwart support of the many 
corporations and educational institutions that have continued to contribute so generously 
to our cause. 

Elderly Wellness and Social Support 
At CWA, we believe that our seniors should enjoy the best quality of life. That’s why the 
goal of our  Elderly Wellness and Social Support programme is to help our seniors maintain a 
strong social support network by reducing social isolation and increasing social interaction. 
With this in mind, we hosted a series of festive celebrations and exciting programmes for our 
seniors. We also continued to provide support to caregivers and their loved ones who are 
looking for services and resources to meet their specific needs. However, with the pandemic, 
most of the programmes and activities had been suspended or scale back. 

Executive Director 1

Executive Director (Designate) 1

Senior Social Worker, Community Services and Outreach 1

Executive, Community Services and Outreach (Social Worker and Counsellor) 2

Executive, Community Programme and Project 1

Community Nurse 2

Assistant Manager, Marketing and Donor Management 1

Accounts Executive (Part-time) 2
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CWA Centre for Seniors
Social interaction is key to the quality care we provide to the seniors. As such, we regularly 
organise programmes and activities at our CWA Drop-in Centre so the seniors can connect 
with their peers while participating in meaningful social activities. 

When the Ministry of Health announced the DORSCON Level as Orange on 7 February 
2020, we had to suspend and/or scale back most of our regular activities. Before the Circuit 
Breaker was implemented on 7 April 2020, 82 elderly visited our Centre in the first two 
months of 2020. 

During this period, the Allied team telecommuted with 36 seniors to ensure that they were 
coping well. In September, as we gradually resumed some of our activities, we welcomed 34 
seniors to the CWA Centre where they collected the moon cakes donated by a corporate 
sponsor.

Elder-sitter Programme
The Elder-sitter Programme organised by NUS Science Club students was not carried out 
due to COVID-19 situation.

Home Personal Care Service (HPC Service) and Home 
Nursing
In keeping with the Ministry of Health’s (MOH) advisories, we suspended all our centre-
based programmes and activities, except for our Home Personal Care service, which is critical 
to our homebound seniors who require long-term home care. In doing so, we ensured that 
our homebound seniors received the support and assistance they need in their Activities of 
Daily Living (ADLs). 

Driven by Community Nurses and a team of dedicated and well-trained community 
caregivers, we continued to offer our HPC Service to the needy elderly. Though we had to 
scale back on the number of seniors we served during this period, we were able to help a 
total of 58 homebound seniors and their caregivers out of the 76 cases referred to us. Most 
of these were isolated seniors and spousal caregivers. As for the other cases, the clients 
withdrew either due to admission to nursing homes or the caregivers had work-from-home 
due to COVID-19, or they had other care arrangements.

Alongside with our HPC service, our CWA’s Community Nurses also visited the clients at 
home to perform basic nursing procedures, such as insulin injections required by the seniors.
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Social Activities & Festive Celebrations

Lunar New Year Celebrations
30 January 2020

The Year of the Rat started with a bang for 22 
seniors who were invited for a special Chinese 
New Year celebration. Organised by EMA, the 
event saw 15 EMA staff leading participants in 
a fun sing-along session of festive Chinese New 
Year songs before joining them in a rousing 
game of BINGO. In true Chinese New Year 
tradition, the seniors were also treated to a 
sumptuous lunch.

Seniors focusing on the Bingo

Celebrating Mid-Autumn Festival 

Tech-Up for Seniors Digital Literacy Workshop
16 & 22 December 2020
To better assimilate the elderly with technology, volunteers from the Energy Market 
Authority (EMA) organised a special two-part digital literacy workshop for seniors with 
smartphones. Held over Zoom, the session covered useful tips on how to navigate commonly 
used apps. Participants had a fun time playing around with the various apps while gaining 
helpful information on the various applications. Due to safe distancing, only five seniors 
could attend each session.

Due to COVID-19, CWA was unable to organise 
the Mid-Autumn Festival celebration. However, 
that did not stop us from distributing moon 
cakes for the occasion. Keeping in mind the 
safe-distancing measures, we staggered and 
spread the distribution of the moon cakes over 
a week to 34 seniors at the CWA Centre. 

Mid-Autumn Festival Mooncake Distribution 
30 September 2020
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Welfare Support
Telecommuting (COVID-19 Period) 
Despite the challenges and suspension of all our programmes and activities due to COVID-19, 
we remained committed to our mission. During this period, the Allied team telecommuted 
with 296 seniors and caregivers to check on their well-being and to ensure that they were 
coping well and keeping themselves safe during the COVID-19 pandemic.

Circuit Breaker Phase 2
With Circuit Breaker Phase 2 announced, CWA progressively resumed some of our 
programmes and activities, including the monthly distribution of food provisions to the 
needy seniors, Caregiver Support Group, etc.

Food Rationing Programme 
In January and February, 18 households received essential provisions, including adult 
diapers. During the Circuit Breaker period, the Allied team also made phone calls to 61 
seniors to ensure their well-being. 

In Phase 2 of the Circuit Breaker, 22 households received provisions and adult diapers. 
Additionally, with the Sayang Sayang Fund, care packs consisting of masks, thermometers 
and supermarket vouchers were also distributed to the seniors.

Caregiver Support Programmes

Information and Referral
Through telecommuting and emails, CWA has assisted caregivers in finding the appropriate 
services they need through Information and Referral, including home personal care, mobility 
aides, financial assistance and more. Last year, CWA helped a total of 210 caregivers to 
access community resources that meet their needs.

Case Management and Counselling 
CWA supports the psychosocial needs of caregivers by providing case management and 
counselling services for our seniors and their caregivers, both online and in person. Besides 
addressing the psychological and emotional well-being of clients in need, we also provide 
caregivers with useful information, resources and coping skills needed to manage their 
caregiving role. This may include end-to-end care plans from CWA’s Allied team. In 2020, we 
helped 183 clients cope with their caregiving issues through telecommuting.

Caregiver Support Group
Art Therapy
In January 2020, we managed to conduct the Caregiver Support Group session at CWA 
Centre with 5 caregivers present.

Subsequently, the sessions were suspended due to the COVID-19 situation. Though the 
sessions were suspended, the Allied team continued to telecommute with the caregivers to 
check on their physical and mental well-being.  

While we were unable to host our Mindfulness Practice sessions in 2020 due to COVID-19, 
we continued to offer Art Therapy to help alleviate caregiver stress. The Art Therapy 
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Caregiver Support Group resumed from November onwards, starting with three caregivers 
at the CWA Centre. Due to the safe distancing measures (i.e. not more than five caregivers), 
we held both physical and online sessions concurrently in December to allow more caregivers 
to join in the Art Therapy sessions. Four members joined the physical session conducted 
at the CWA Centre, while the other four caregivers joined the session through Zoom. The 
sessions were facilitated by a qualified psycho-art therapist.

Community Outreach Programme (Door-to-Door)
A new initiative by CWA, the Community Outreach Programme (as mentioned in Annual 
Report 2019), serves a two-fold purpose:

•	 An environmental scan to explore the possible presence of service gaps and identify 
isolated / vulnerable seniors as well as caregivers who need support.

•	 Home visitation to provide an effective mechanism to ensure on-going health and social 
support for both seniors and caregivers.

As part of the initiative, the Community Outreach Programme team will conduct home visits 
(door-to-door) to identify any presenting issues and difficulties faced by the seniors and the 
caregivers. The CWA team (Allied team and Community Nurse) will then be activated to 
meet with the seniors – often with their caregivers – in their homes to identify their specific 
needs. The team will also connect seniors with a combination of resources provided by CWA 
suited to their specific needs. Support is on-going as the team will monitor and offer various 
resources to meet the changing needs. 

In February, we conducted four home visitations. Subsequently, this was put on hold due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic. CWA hopes to be able to resume this programme in 2021. 

Education and Awareness

Roadshows
In 2020, CWA organised the following Roadshows:

Date Venue Activity

02 – 31/01/2020 Jurong Regional Library Four storyboards 
regarding caregivers and 
seniors’ narratives were 
placed at Jurong Library 
to raise awareness to 
members of the public. 
A booth was also set 
up to promote CWA 
programmes and services.
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22/01/2020 Bartley Secondary School A booth was set up 
at Bartley Secondary 
School to raise awareness 
regarding CWA’s 
programmes and services 
to the students and 
teachers. 

01 – 30/10/2020 Queenstown Public Library Five storyboards 
consisting of four 
narratives, CWA 
programmes and services 
as well as the webinars 
from CWA Caregivers’ 
Week 2020 were placed 
at Queenstown Public 
Library as part of our 
outreach efforts. A booth 
with brochures on our 
programmes and services 
was also set up for public 
awareness.

28 – 29/12/2020 Jurong Lake Gardens President’s Challenge 
2020 – Smart Festival 
of Lights @ Jurong Lake 
Gardens

This was an outreach 
event to promote CWA’s 
programmes and services 
to the public and also to 
raise funds through the 
sales of handicraft items 
made by the seniors and 
volunteers.
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Annual Caregivers’ Week
1 to 8 November 2020

Given the challenging start to the year, we are pleased to announce that we were able to 
organise our Annual Caregivers’ Week 2020 in November, albeit with a twist. This year’s 
theme was “An Empowering Journey in Caregiving”. As a prelude to Caregivers’ Week 2020, 
we held a roadshow at Queenstown Library for the month of October to create public 
awareness and support. 

On 7 November 2020, we went online to launch a webinar series  with the theme “Dedicating 
to Self-Care”. Caregivers often find themselves on the giving end and neglecting their own 
well-being in the process. With this in mind, our guest speakers shared useful tips and 
knowledge on how caregivers can look after themselves while caring for their loved ones. 
A total of 340 participants attended these webinars. In addition, we also held a webinar on 
“Upgraded Sleep For A Better Well-Being” for JTC tenants on 6 November 2020 with 25 
participants.

1. Overview of Webinars

Upgraded Sleep for a Better Well-Being
Organised exclusively for caregivers, this webinar saw attendees learning about 
sleep techniques and mindfulness practices for better sleep. Participants also 
picked up useful tips and knowledge on how to sleep better, which is fundamental 
to their well-being and, in turn, enables them to provide better quality care for 
their loved ones. 

Reconnecting And Revitalising With Music
Music therapy has been used by many to alleviate stress and enhance 
psychological well-being. Besides decreasing anxiety, music has proven to 
increase self-awareness and overall mindfulness. With this in mind, this webinar 
focused on the power of music. Through live demonstrations, attendees were 
introduced to different music-based strategies and learnt how music can be 
used to reconnect with loved ones and for their own self-care.

Optimising One’s Physical Well-Being While Providing Care
Caregiving can be extremely physically demanding as caregivers often have to 
carry or lift their loved ones as part of their caregiving duties. As such, caregivers 
have a higher tendency to experience muscle aches and strains. In this webinar, 

Topic Speakers

Upgraded Sleep For A Better Well-Being Ms Zoe Chu
Sleep Expert, Founder of SG Supermanny 

Reconnecting and Revitalising With Music Mr Jonathan “Jaytee” Tang
Music Therapist – Board Certified MA, MT-BC, 
Extraordinary People Ltd

Optimising One’s Physical Well-Being 
While Providing Care

Ms Shameera
Senior Physiotherapist, Rehab & Beyond Pte Ltd

Self-care: 7 Ways To Take Better Care Of 
Yourself Nutritionally

Ms Katherine Khoo
Nutritional Therapist, Aman Wellness Pte Ltd
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participants gained insights into certain caregiving myths and picked up useful 
evidence-based strategies on how to better manage their physical well-being 
while caring for their loved ones.

Self-care: 7 Ways To Take Better Care Of Yourself Nutritionally
Many caregivers often feel overwhelmed and tired and do not take enough time 
to eat right. However, this affects their overall well-being, which will affect the 
level of care they provide. In view of this, this webinar focused on how caregivers 
can gain good, balanced nutrition even with their busy schedules simply by 
incorporating 7 Micro-Habits.

2. Caregiving for Seniors – A Practical Guide 2nd Edition  
To provide further support to our caregivers 
beyond Caregivers’ Week, we also embarked on 
the second edition of our caregivers’ handbook. 
Titled ‘Caregiving for Seniors – A Practical Guide 
2nd Edition’, the Handbook will share various 
techniques that ensure caregiver wellbeing even as 
they perform their caregiving duties. 

Besides useful tips on self-care to avoid caregiving 
burnout and knowledge on nutrition, this handy 
guide will also help caregivers manage their psycho-
emotional health and physical wellbeing. Caregivers 
will also learn the importance of legal issues as part 
of the caregiving role as well as how to provide end 
of life care planning. 

The Handbook is slated for release in 2021.

Intergenerational Programmes
Due to COVID-19 situation, our centre-based activities and social outings were suspended.  
As such, there were no centre-based and social outings organised by the educational 
institutions.
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Fundraising Events
As a non-profit Social Service Agency, the sustainability of our services depends on the support 
we receive from various Foundations, corporate sponsors, institutions and individual donors. 
As such, we are always proactive in the pursuit of additional funds so that we can continue to 
improve the lives of our needy seniors and their caregivers. While the pandemic has resulted 
in the suspension of our fundraising activities (such as our Recycling Fundraising project), 
we are extremely grateful to those who have continued to give generously in support of our 
cause. 

Flag Day 2020
Due to COVID-19, we were unable to carry out our annual Flag Day. Instead, we sent appeal 
letters to corporations to raise funds, which saw many kind donors rising to the occasion. Our 
sincere thanks to all individual and corporate donors and well-wishers for the unwavering 
support. 

Energy Market Authority (EMA)
CWA has been an adopted charity by EMA, and last year was no exception. Through its annual 
Dinner and Dance, EMA once again raised funds to help sustain our ongoing programmes 
and services. We would like to extend a big thank you to EMA for their kind generosity 
throughout the years. 

Smart Festival of Lights @ Jurong Lake Gardens
28 – 29 December 2020
The Smart Festival of Lights @ Jurong Lake Gardens was held in conjunction with the 
President’s Challenge 2020. The outreach event saw CWA selling handicrafts that were 
handmade by our seniors for fund raising and, at the same time, showcasing our programmes 
and services.

Seasons of Love 
A festive heart-to-heart 
collaboration between 
CWA and Syncroony, 
Seasons of Love is a 
heartfelt video created 
to raise funds to improve 
the lives of our seniors 
and their caregivers. 
Hosted on Giving.sg 
from 21 December 2020 
to 20 January 2021, the 
campaign saw members 
of the public generously 
donating to our cause. 

We would like to express our heartfelt thanks to Syncroony for being a part of our fundraising 
journey. 

Syncroony is a local Arts group and community choir with a purpose. Made up of like-minded 
individuals who come together to sing, the group uses the Arts as a tool to engage people 
in conversation, raise awareness of certain issues of social import, and give back to the 
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community. Syncroony has been involved with many Social Service Agencies on fundraising 
projects. The group is also recognised as a Ground Up Movement (GUM) by the Singapore 
Kindness Movement.

Dr Tan Poh Heng’s Birthday Celebration
As part of his 60th birthday celebration, Dr Tan organised a fundraising campaign to raise 
funds for CWA during which he made a generous donation to CWA. In a further show of 
support, he also encouraged his friends to make online donations through Giving.sg where 
the campaign was hosted. We sincerely thank Dr Tan for his big-hearted gesture.
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More Than Just A Neighbour
I am more than just a neighbour. I am a long-time friend and a companion, and the past 40 over years of friendship 
has transcended many barriers. 

I first met Mr Low and his wife, Mrs Low, when they first moved in. We became friends and our relationship grew 
stronger throughout the years. As they are not proficient in English, I helped them read their letters, call the 
hospital to book appointments and occasionally guide them through the administrative work for their hospital 
bills. We are like a family and they can always count on me during times of need. 

Upon discovering Mr Low’s struggles with depression in 2018, I wanted to help in any way possible. As he was 
reliant on his wife, Mrs Low struggled with both her job and as a caregiver to her husband. Seeing how helpless 
she was about her situation, I felt that I could ease her burden as her close confidant. She shared with me how the 
stress took a toll on her mental and physical health as she also had to manage household chores simultaneously 
while feeling frustrated over her husband’s depressive state.

I constantly advised her to see the positive side of hardships and to reassure her husband by facing challenges 
with an open mind. As they are a longtime couple, it was important for them to communicate with each other to 
work things out. I also thought it was beneficial for Mr Low to widen his social circle and avoid isolation at home. 
By inviting him to engage in daily group exercises and seek professional help at Caregiving Welfare Association, it 
was the social and emotional support he needed.

Despite my own health issues, I always have a positive outlook in life and hope to shine a light in any situation and 
to whomever needs my help. Having worked in the healthcare industry for many years, my prior experiences in 
caregiving have also inculcated in me a natural instinct to help and empathise with others. 

After being diagnosed with an illness that affects my daily life, I have also gone through a sea of sufferings. However, 
I learned that optimism is essential in overcoming obstacles in life. By recognising my own emotions and learning 
how to control them, instilling changes becomes easier. 

Believing that religion does provide some form of strength and comfort, I often shared testimonials, quotes from 
religious books and prayed for Mr Low. So far, I am glad he has been receptive toward my attempts at instilling a 
positive mindset to cope with his depressive moods. I do not expect any validation or rewards of any kind in return. 
As a close neighbour of the Low family, I simply hope for them to eventually look on the brighter side of things. 

Anyone can play a pivotal role in helping a family caregiver from facing burnout. Even a neighbour’s support can 
unexpectedly become a source of comfort. Hopefully in time to come, everyone’s heart will be filled with generosity 
and unconditional love, so much that they will yearn to contribute more than to receive in any way possible. 

A neighbour’s
small help goes
a long way

Caregiver Story
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Future Plans and Commitments
Due to the pandemic, we had to suspend many of our programmes and services. However, 
with the move to Phase 3 and the easing of strict COVID-19 measures, we hope to gradually 
resume our initiatives so our seniors and caregivers can have access to the resources they 
need. That said, we will continue to adhere to MOH’s advisories and practice safe-distancing 
measures to ensure the health and safety of our seniors, our caregivers and our staff. 

TeleSupport Programme For Seniors 
With an ageing population, there will be a greater demand for healthcare services as our 
seniors require more medical care. This, in turn, will mean an increase in care needs – 1 in 2 
Singaporeans aged above 65 are expected to have some form of disability and require long-
term care(1).

To meet the increasing challenges of Singapore’s changing healthcare needs, CWA is always 
exploring new senior-centric initiatives to ensure that the needy elderly receive the help and 
resources they need to enjoy happy and healthy lives. With this in mind, we are looking to 
launch our new Senior TeleSupport programme in 2021. 

According to research, the proportion of adults aged 60 and over with three or more chronic 
diseases has nearly doubled, from 19.8% in 2009 to 37% in 2017(1). Some common chronic 
health conditions such as hypertension, diabetes mellitus, hyperlipidemia (lipid disorders), 
etc. can have devasting effects on a senior’s independence and quality of life. Fortunately, 
many chronic health conditions are manageable – and even preventable – through 
programmes that promote health-conscious decisions, goal setting, and overcoming barriers 
to healthy living. 

Through the Senior TeleSupport progamme, we hope to provide an accessible supplementary 
healthcare platform to help seniors through a wide range of services delivered through 
telephone support and home visits. At the same time, this will assist caregivers in their 
caregiving roles pertaining to care coordination and managing of their loved ones’ health 
records. 

More importantly, with the Senior TeleSupport programme, we aim to make the caregiving 
process easier for both seniors and their caregivers to enable them to maintain independence. 
For instance, CWA’s community nurses will be monitoring the seniors’ vital signs when family 
caregivers are at work or living apart. This can also help caregivers in practicing self-care, 
making the caregiving relationship more sustainable for both parties. 

Programme Concept
At CWA, we believe that institutional care should be the very last resort. As such, the 
Senior TeleSupport programme holds great potential for seniors looking to maintain their 
independence and enjoy living in the community.   

As chronic health conditions require lifetime management, this initiative not only focuses on 
helping seniors stabilise their health – but also how to manage their condition independently 
through:

(1) Source: Landscape Sharing Session – NCSS 8 APR 2021 
This content is prepared based on current available and known information updated as of March 2021.  
Source: National Health Survey 2010 & 2013; internal computations; MOH; various studies
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1)	 Initial CWA Community Nurse Visit
Our community nurses will conduct home visits for initial assessments to evaluate 
the seniors’ health, review their medication and assess their homes for fall risks. 
They will also answer any questions the seniors have and explain the care plans. 

2)	 Senior Health Education
Through the community nurses’ visits and telephone support, seniors will learn 
how to recognise and assess changes in their health conditions. This way, they can 
monitor their health and know when to call the doctor. 

Our community nurses will also make regular ongoing telephone support calls to provide 
health/safety check-ins, medication reminders and social calls. Further, the Senior 
TeleSupport programme offers seniors a chance to be heard by providing emotional support 
and companionship. 

Apart from this, the community nurses will also recommend supplementing regular visits 
with ongoing telephone monitoring to ensure the physical and mental health well-being of 
the seniors. The objective is to identify changes before they become a concern. To adopt a 
holistic approach for seniors at home, CWA will extend our home personal care service to 
seniors who may require home help services such as personal hygiene and basic cleaning 
services.

Another unique feature of the Senior TeleSupport programme is the support offered by 
CWA’s Allied team to help family caregivers with psycho-emotional issues. Family caregivers 
can look forward to case management / para-counselling from our social workers.  

Desired Outcomes
The Senior TeleSupport programme will benefit the seniors and their caregivers in the 
following ways:

Seniors – Through our community nurses home visits and telephone support monitoring, 
seniors can better manage their chronic health conditions, especially for those who are 
living alone.

Caregivers – If caregivers have health concerns about their senior loved ones, our community 
nurses can advise them or refer them to see a doctor. This will also help the caregivers to 
communicate more easily, allowing both the caregivers and seniors a peace of mind.

Through the Senior TeleSupport programme, CWA hopes that the seniors will remain 
healthy, safe, and independent to enable them to age in place. As for caregivers, they are not 
only connected with the needs of their loved ones, but also given much-needed support they 
need from the burden of caregiving to practice self-care so as to continue providing quality 
care to their senior loved ones.

Together, we can do much more to give our seniors the grace and dignity to walk through their 
golden years, and for family caregivers to be well supported in their journey of caregiving.
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Financial Information

In 2020, we recorded a surplus of $272,390, 11.3 per cent more than that of 2019, where a 
surplus of $244,631 was recorded. The overall financial position remains stable and within 
the parameters that would be expected of a small charity.

We are committed to improving the quality of life for our elderly and their caregivers. We 
look forward to addressing new challenges through our fundraising efforts as well as with 
support from Foundations, local corporations, institutions and individual donors. 

CWA Premises: CWA does not hold any property. The present premises at Blk 3 Ghim Moh 
Road #01-294 is a rental unit from Ulu Pandan CC.

Vehicle: CWA does not own a vehicle. 

Disclosure

a.	 All the Board members did not receive any remuneration. 

b.	 Paid Staff Annual Renumeration Exceeding $100,000: None of the paid staff are 
receiving remuneration that exceed $100,000, in the bands of $100,000. 

c.	 There is no paid staff who is a close family member belonging to the Executive Head 
or a Governing Board member of CWA who has received remuneration exceeding 
$50,000 during the financial year. 

d.	 Governance Evaluation Checklist 2020

Please log in to www.charities.gov.sg for the full checklist.
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AUDITED STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS

The Statement of Accounts for financial year ended 31 December 2020 is in the ensuing pages.
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In Appreciation . . .
Caregiving Welfare Association would like to 

acknowledge each and everyone who has supported 
our work and made our mission possible.

Thank you!

Designed by
www.interlective.com


